MINUTES OF THE 49TH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD ON TUESDAY 17TH AUGUST 2004

FISHGUARD BAY SAILING CLUB

The meeting was attended by the following members:

Roy Davies, Wendy Davies, Paddy Clement, John Clement, John Rattenbury, Chris Steer, Sue Clayton, Howard Clayton, Murray Glenister, Teresa Glenister, Cassie Macpherson, Iain Macpherson, Martin Sheppard, John Lokier, Sally Hewitt, Tim Parkinson, Dave Thompson,  Eric Lister and Geoff Honey.

Peter Hewitt welcomed all present to the meeting.

1. Apologies
None

2. Minutes of the 48th AGM
The members were informed that the minutes from the 48th AGM held in Rock in August 2003 were mislaid. PH asked the members if they wished to continue with the AGM. All members present agreed to continue.

3. Matters Arising
The members were informed that it is the intention to locate the minutes from the 48th AGM and present them at the next AGM together with the minutes from the 49th AGM. A resume of the points discussed at the 48th AGM was read out by PH. The points discussed included were as follows:

· The minutes of the 47th AGM were distributed and accepted.

· Chairman's Report - The members were briefed regarding the current situation regarding the Association Dayboat.

· The Treasurer's Report was presented by Tim Parkinson, on behalf of John Yonwin, and accepted.

· The Secretary's Report was presented by Phil Lokier.

· Details were outlined regarding the possible visit to Fishguard in 2004 and proposals for Chichester in 2005 and Salcombe in 2006.

· The Officers and Committee Members are as follows:

Officers

Peter Hewitt

Chairman

Tim Parkinson

Vice Chairman

Phil Lokier


Secretary

John Yonwin

Treasurer

Committee Members

Sally Hewitt

Iain Macpherson

Wendy Davies

John Lokier

Roy Davies

Goeff Honey

John Lokier was re-elected as the Association Auditor.

There were no proposal to alter the subscription charges for the following year.

A discussion was held regarding the suggestion to change the name of the association.

4. Chairman's Report
PH confirmed to the members that that Dayboat Week 2003 held at Rock was an exceptional week and enjoyed by all. The afternoon sailing was very popular and as the races had been scheduled between Sunday and Thursday it gave everybody a free day on the Friday, which again worked very well. 

Tim Parkinson had organised 2 week-end cruises on the River Severn which were most enjoyable. Unfortunately, the Open Meets were proving to be disappointing for those organising them, due to lack of support.

The Association Dayboat has unfortunately not yet been sold but has been modified with side benches and will be marketed as a cruiser as opposed to a racing dinghy. Saltern's Boat Builders no longer wish to continue making Dayboat's. As a result of their decision the moulds have now been moved to Poole. Thanks were expressed to both Murray Glenister and John Lokier for organising the moving to their new premises. It was confirmed that North Sails had very kindly providing the association with a suit of sails for the dayboat at a favourable price to enable a quicker sale.

The members were advised that the current committee members wished to stand for another year but that if anyone wished to put themselves forward to join the committee they were very welcome to do so.

5. Treasurer's Report
A copy of association accounts were circulated to all present. There has been a slight drop in membership this year even though PL has been in contact with lapsed members. There is no intention to increase membership fees for the coming year. DB week at Rock gave the association a small surplus of £25.00. Travelling Expenses have not been claimed by any of the Committee Members for attending meetings this year.  Monies have been transferred to the Portman Building Society to gain high rate of interest. The accounts have been audited by JL and has agreed to stand again for the coming year as will JY.

TP mentioned there was a difference of £1.800.00 between 2002 and 2003 accounts. JY explained it was as a result of DB week held at Poole. SEE JL/JY for proper explanation.

The accounts were approved by TP and seconded by CS. They were signed by PH.

6. Secretary's Report
PL confirmed to the members that she has written to both Chichester S. C. and Salcombe Yacht Club regarding dates for Dayboat Weeks 2005/2006 and is awaiting a reply. Rock S. C. have verbally agreed to us re-visiting them in 2007 for what will be the 25th Anniversary of DB Week at their club. It is anticipated that we will visit Chichester in August and Salcombe in May. Dates will be confirmed in the next Dayboat Notes to members which will be sent out in the Autumn.

PL advised that she had again spent the early part of the year contacting lapsed members of the association and lost dayboats in an effort to pass on boats to those waiting for GRP boats. Since Rock 2003 there have been new members to the association as a result of new boat owners at Poole Yacht Club and participants in the Open Week-End.

Through the emails system we have learnt that DB93 has moved house/garage from the Isle of Mann to Ireland to cruise on the Shannon. Long may she sail.

'Zach' from London has recently joined the association and has embarked on building his own DB.

Try a Dayboat 2004 held in Poole was yet again another successful day with a result of 3 couple very seriously wanting to purchase a plastic DB. The hunt is on! As Poole YC are making membership available all through the year it is important that we have boats available for possible new members so we will be forever on the look out for boats for sale.

The DB Newsletter/DB Notes will be going out again in the Autumn and articles from members are always welcome so please send them into PL. Feedback and comments also welcome.

7. Dayboat Week 2005 and Beyond
This item covered in Secretary's Report and dates will be advised as soon as possible.

8. Election of Officers and Committee
Murray Glenister proposed that the 4 nominations of officers be elected. This proposal was seconded by John Clements. Dave Thompson proposed that the 7 nominations for committee members be elected. This proposal was also seconded by John Clements. The members agreed with the proposals unanimously.

9. Election of Auditor
John Lokier was re-elected as the Association Auditor by all present. A vote of thanks was proposed by Tim Parkinson for Peter Hewitt for all the hard work undertaken on behalf of the Dayboat Association members.

10. Proposals for rule and subscription changes
The following proposals were put forward, discussed and voted upon:

a) It is proposed by Tim Parkinson and seconded by Phil Lokier that the name of the Association becomes "The Yachting World Dayboat Association", from the current "The YW 14ft Dayboat Association". It is felt that this change reflects more accurately the way in which the Association is now known.

b) It is not proposed that the subscription levels for 2005 be increased.

There followed a brief discussion regarding each proposal with the following result:

Proposal A 
Agreed

Carried Unanimously

Proposal B 
Agreed

Carried Unanimously

11. A.O.B
TP suggested a page be made available on the website to advertise items for sale other than boats, such as equipment. This was agreed.

DT asked about the future of the DB Moulds and builders for any new DB's. It was confirmed that the moulds are being stored by a Poole YC member on his property. It is possible that Murray Glenister will build a DB himself depending on how much work is involved.

MG asked if the DB members were ever likely to be invited to the Draycot Silver Salve again to promote the DB. PL to write and make enquiries.

JY has taken photo's of the 7 races and they will be put on the website for people to view.

Meeting Closed at 5.57pm.

